Notice of Availability
Final Supplemental Environmental Assessment and
Finding of No Significant Impact
for the
PV Solar Array Microgrid Phase 2 Expansion Project
At Pittsburgh International Airport

Interested parties are hereby notified that the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) has approved a
Final Supplemental Environmental Assessment (Final EA) and prepared a Finding of No Significant Impact
(FONSI) for the proposed PV Solar Array Microgrid Phase 2 Expansion Project at Pittsburgh International
Airport (PIT).

The proposed project is the second phase to an existing 3 megawatt (MW) PV solar array, owned and
operated by IMG Energy Solutions (IMG), and is located on Airport property in Findlay Township,
immediately east of Harper Road and north of the Airport Expressway (Interstate 376). The Phase 2 PV
Solar Array will cover approximately 11.6 acres, generate 4.7 MW of power, and be net metered to
provide additional power redundancy and resiliency, while also contributing to better sustainability
efforts at PIT.

The Final EA and FONSI found that the project is consistent with FAA Order 1050.1F, Environmental
Impacts: Policies and Procedures, and with existing national environmental policies and objectives set
forth in Section 101 of NEPA, 42 U.S.C. § 4321 et seq., Council on Environmental Quality regulations, 40
C.F.R. Parts 1500-1508, the requirements of Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act, and all
other applicable special purpose laws. The Proposed Action will not significantly affect the quality of the
human environment or otherwise include any condition requiring consultation pursuant to Section
102(2)(C) of NEPA.

The Final EA and FONSI will be available for public review through March 8, 2024, at the following
locations:

e Online at https://flypittsburgh.com/acaacorporate/about/environmental/

e Physical copies available for review at PIT, Landside Terminal, 4" Floor Mezzanine, Pittsburgh, PA
15231. If you intend to view the document at the location above, please contact Justin Stascak at
jstascak@flypittsburgh.com or 412-472-5885 to schedule an appointment at least one day
before your visit.

e ACAA will provide a hardcopy or flash drive of the Final EA and FONSI upon request. Please
contact Justin Stascak at jstascak@flypittsburgh.com or 412-472-5885 to request a copy of the
materials.
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